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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 7, 2013
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard, III, and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Jason Reichard, from C. S. Davidson, Inc., Road Master, Jay Livingston; Road Superintendent, Ron Weidner; Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan. 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  There was no one recording.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Minutes of December 3, 2012:  Stephanie A. Egger asked Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien if they had reviewed the minutes from the November 5, 2012 Supervisors Meeting.  Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

OLD BUSINESS:

Cross Keys Diner/Hensco:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the test result reports from LABS, Inc. showing the BOD levels for the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco.  Timothy 

D, Beard III stated that the results all look good except for the report from the Hamilton Township grab sample reported on 12/3/12 which was 500 mg.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that by the end of the month the results were within the required limits.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the reports as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger read the statics for service in Hamilton Township for the month of December 2012

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Stephanie A. Egger read the report submitted by Liberty Fire Co. for the year of 2012
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Monthly Reports for November & December 2012 and a January to December 2012 Report were presented by Chief Steve Rabine.

4.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul was asked to attend this meeting to present a report concerning the donation request made in December.  Kevin Moul stated that all the residents in the township should have received a donation request card from the Fire Co.  Kevin Moul stated that they would like to see a larger donation from the Township.  He then presented a report giving a list of the Capital Improvements that the Fire Co. would like to do in this coming year.  He stated that they would like to budget one capital improvement project every year for each station to keep the buildings up to date and in good condition.  Kevin Moul mentioned the different Operations, Recruitment & Retention Programs.  The Profit & Loss Report was presented to the Board.  Kevin Moul then went over the advantages of the Township imposed Fire Tax.  He mentioned that several Townships have already imposed this tax.  Kevin Moul gave some of the costs and percentages in relation to the Fire Tax.  After a brief Q&A; the Board thanked Kevin Moul and Chief Steve Rabine for attending.
5.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger read the monthly reports for November & December 2012.
6.   First Energy Solutions:  Mr. Ted Motz has requested to speak to the Board of Supervisors concerning the Township monthly energy costs.  Mr. Motz presented a listing of the savings the township can experience when they sign up with First Energy Solutions.  Mr. Motz presented a list of the Townships and Boroughs that have already signed up and he went over the rates and savings for a one, two and three year agreement.  John C. O’Brien stated that East Berlin Authority is now using First Energy.  Mr. Motz explained the sign-up process and stated that the rate would be fixed and would not go up during the agreement period.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that this seemed like a good plan.  Brian Campbell questioned the fixed rate, if there was a crazy rate fluctuation, First Energy can raise our rate.  Mr. Motz said no that no matter what, we are fixed and locked into the rate until the end of the agreement period.  After further discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the proposal for the two (2) year period pending our Solicitor’s review of the agreement.  John C. O’Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.  SPCA Collection:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that on 12/27/2012 the Township received a thank you letter from the SPCA for the donation of needed items.  Stephanie A. Egger said that we will continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board along with a copy of the thank you letter.  We will be making our delivery at the end of the month.
8.  Resolution #2013-38:  Action needs to be taken to approve Resolution 2013-38 authorizing our support for an application to the PA DCED Municipal Assistance Program for the New Oxford Municipal Authority.  They want to obtain a matching grant to perform a feasibility study for the development of an energy recovery opportunity using a micro-hydro system.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the more support the NOMA Committee can get from the other Townships, the more likely they are to win the grant.  Timothy D. Beard III confirmed that it will not cost our Township anything.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the Resolution as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  Comcast Cable:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received notice from Comcast Cable stating that new channels have been added to the current line-up.  The listing for Adams County and for York/Hanover Area is posted on the bulletin board.

10.  East Berlin Area Community Center:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter of appreciation from EBACC for the Township donation made in October 2012.  A copy of the letter is posted on the bulletin board.
11.  PSATS Pension Trust:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to adopt the Disclosure Statement required by Chapter 7-A of Act 44 of 2009, the PA

Municipal Pension Plan Funding Standard and Recovery Act.  This disclosure Statement covers the administrative, actuarial, investment and advisory services which are provided to our pension plan through PSARS Pension Trust.  This will be posted to our web-site when signed.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the statement as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
12.  PSATS April Conference:  Stephanie A. Egger presented an accounting of the costs for attendance at the 2013 Conference.  Stephanie A. Egger will be attending the QuickBooks class and the secretary will attend the Grant Writing class, both on Sunday. Approval is needed for attendance and lodging.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
13.  Supporting Our Troops – Hometown Heroes Drive:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that once again PSATS is asking Townships to donate items for the Troops.  Donated items will be taken to the PSATS Conference in April.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that last year we had a record breaking amount of items to take to PSATS, we were the largest contributor.  Please help again this year by bringing your items to the Township; a flyer is posted on the bulletin board and on the table.

14.  2013 ACEDC (Adams County Economic Development Corp.) Membership:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to remit our 2013 Membership by January 31, 2013.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that in 2012 we joined at the Bronze level; Stephanie A. Egger stated that the benefits are the same at the Non-Profit Membership level and suggests that we join at this level.  Cost would be $100.00.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to join at the Non-Profit Level.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

15.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Penn State & the DCED are offering a 2 hour workshop called “Toss Your Hat in the Ring.”  It’s a workshop that will give you all the information you need to help you get involved in Local Government and your Township.  The workshop will be held on February 6th from 7-9 pm at the Adams County Ag Center in Gettysburg.  The cost is $25.00.  A flyer is on the sign-in table. 

16.  Stephanie A. Egger presented documentation concerning the Adams County Transportation Planning Organization (ACTPO).  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this is a Transportation Improvement Program with four options for creating an Adams County Metropolitan Planning Org. (MPO).  Stephanie A. Egger asked if the supervisors had read the documents she had provided.  This was affirmative and after further discussion; Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept Option #1 and create an Adams County MPO.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

17.  Adams County COG Joint Purchasing:  Jay Livingston explained that this is Joint Purchasing, to help control and reduce budget expenses by collaborating and helping one another to gain a greater savings when bidding on project materials and the advertising involved.  There was discussion concerning the process and if the township could be held to the COG’s decision or could we also bid on our own.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the description of the program says that once the bid amounts are set; each member is on their own to finalize the bid contract.  It does not say that the township has to use the bid.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to join, with the option that we can place our own bid for comparison.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
18.  Finance Committee:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board received a letter of resignation from Becky Julian.  She is resigning from the committee.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept Becky Julian’s resignation with regret and thanks her for her service.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

19.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that volunteers are needed on the Finance Committee, 

Parks & Recreation Board and the East Berlin Area Community Center Board.  If you are interested in serving, forms are available in the Township Office.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if there was any further business to be brought before the Board.  There was none.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    None
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC):  Henry Lutz presented his report from the EBACC Board meeting.   Henry went over some of the planned events.  He stated that they are still waiting to hear from the Dept of Agriculture.  A flyer is posted on the bulletin board.   

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority:  John O'Brien stated that not too much is going on, they have mostly been doing general maintenance.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board:  Virginia Zickafoose was not present.  There was no meeting held in December.

4.  Road Master’s Report:  Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that they have worked on PA One Call matters.  The crew has done some minor snow removal, replaced signage and completed some minor repairs.  Jay Livingston stated that he received a bid of $1400 for the old dump truck, which had been placed on Craig’s List.  Jay stated that this is an acceptable bid and feels that we should take it rather than taking the truck to recycling, which we would only get $1200.  John C. O'Brien made a motion to accept the bid of $1400.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the payment should be made by cashier check or cash.  Jay Livingston will handle the sale.
5.  COG Report:  Jay Livingston stated that we already discussed the Joint Purchasing.  At the meeting they also elected officers, approved the budget and they joined Franklin County COG in support of the fire departments.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report:  John O'Brien stated that everything is running smoothly.  They had two small water breaks that they fixed.
7.  Finance Committee Report:  The Finance Committee did not meet in December.  Their next meeting will be on February 25th. 

8.  East Berlin Library:  Pat Campbell was not present.  Brian Campbell stated that there was nothing new; they are still waiting on the funding.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that they have worked on municipal liens and the David Lease appeal of the SEO decision.
Engineer’s Report:  Jason Reichard, P.E., Township Engineer, presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  The pre-construction meeting with D J Homes was held 1/7/2013.  H & H Construction has been doing some clearing.  Jason stated that he needs to know the level of inspection the Board wants on-site.  John C. O'Brien stated that inspection of the sewer lines will be needed.  Timothy D. Beard III asked how much time Jason Reichard thinks is needed.  Jason Reichard stated that there shouldn’t be that much.  Ron Balutis stated that he thinks they need to be closely watched.  Jason Reichard suggested that they watch them full time for the sewer and part-time for the other work.  The Board was in agreement.
Zoning Officer’s Report:  Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO, presented his report to the Board.   He stated that there are two new businesses being added to the township; a Vet Clinic and a Computer Repair Shop.  
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the December 2012 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, and Traffic Light.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:
John:  Thanked everyone for coming.
Tim:  Hoped that everyone had a good Holiday & that the New Year is prosperous.
Steph:  Thank you for all of your support through the last year.  She looks forward to another good year.
Stephanie A. Egger then reminded everyone of the next meeting dates:

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Jan. 8, 2013 @ 7:00 pm

The Township Auditors will meet – Tuesday, Jan. 8th, 2013 @ 6:30 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Jan 15, 2013 @ 7:00 pm

The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, February 4, 2013 @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, February 25, 2013 

Stephanie A. Egger called for an Executive Session immediately after adjournment of the Regular Meeting to discuss legal matters.

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn at 9:00 pm.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm

Minutes taken & transcribed by:

________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan  
Hamilton Township Secretary
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